
HAWAI‘I STATE ASSOCIATION OF PARLIAMENTARIANS 
(“HSAP”) 

Call to 2019 Biennial Convention 

 
 

Aloha all, 
 
I am the Vice-President of the Hawai`i State Association of Parliamentarians (“HSAP”), and I am pleased to invite 
you to attend our 2019 HSAP Biennial Convention in Aiea, Hawai`i. As a member of the National Association of 
Parliamentarians (“NAP”) in Hawai`i you are also a member of HSAP, and are invited to attend this convention as a 
voting delegate. 
 
The convention will be held on Sunday, May 19, 2019 at 1:00 p.m. at the Aiea Public Library, 99-374 Pohai Place, 
Aiea, Hawaii 96701. Check-in begins at 12:30 p.m.  
 
The registration fee is $5 if you RSVP (by responding to this email) on or before May 10, 2019. The fee is $10 if you 
don’t RSVP by the deadline. Registration fees will be payable upon check-in at the convention, and include the 
convention materials, a workshop taught by the District 8 Director, Vivian Vincent, and light refreshments. 
  
The purpose of the convention is for the presentation of reports, election and installation of officers, selection of 
delegates and alternates to the 2019 NAP Convention in Las Vegas, Nevada, consideration of proposed 
amendments to the bylaws and standing rules, and any other business that may properly come before the 
assembly.  
 
Notice is hereby given of the following proposed bylaw and standing rule amendments: 
 

Bylaws, Article III, Section 1 – To increase the dues from $10.00 to $12.00 to allow pro-rating of dues 
depending on when the member joins, strike out $10.00 and insert $12.00 in the last sentence of the first 
paragraph (“Dues for all members are $10.00 $12.00 per year.”). 
 
Bylaws, Article III, Section 3 – To allow pro-rating of dues depending on when the member joins, strike out 
“not” from the last sentence of the paragraph (“HSAP dues shall not be pro-rated.”). 

 
Standing Rules, No. 4 – To allow more flexibility when providing a thank-you gift to the outgoing 
president, strike out “gavel, or appropriate memento, properly inscribed as a memento” and insert “gift” 
(The Immediate Past President shall be presented with a gavel, or appropriate memento, properly 
inscribed as a memento gift at a cost not to exceed $100.00.”) 

 
The minutes of the last convention will be on the website and provided upon check-in. More information may be 
found on the website at: http://hsap.org/. 
 
Please RSVP to HSAP Vice-President Rachel Glanstein at rglanstein@gmail.com by Friday, May 10, 2019. The RSVP 
list will assist in administrative and planning purposes. Please RSVP and join us on Sunday, May 19, 2019!  
 
Mahalo, 
-- 
Rachel M. Glanstein, HSAP Vice-President 
rglanstein@gmail.com 
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